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TO ALL TALON OWNERS AND 
ONWERS THAT HAVE MADE CONVERSIONS TO  

THE TAIL ROTOR SHAFT DRIVE 
 

Mandatory Compliance Bulletin # M-25 
 

September 10, 2008 
 

 
History:  
The Talon aircraft model has a shaft drive tail rotor system.  The gearboxes are 
mounted to the tailboom bulkheads using 4 mounting studs and nuts on each gearbox.  
There may be reason that the front gearbox requires a shim to be installed in order to 
ensure proper gearbox alignment.  If a shim is required it can put strain on the gearbox 
mounting studs.  For the first Talon kits or conversions supplied, the mounting studs 
used were gold in color. A few of these studs have not met specification at the Rotorway 
South Africa facility. 
 
 
Action:  
RotorWay International is sending replacement mounting studs to the owners of the 
Talon aircraft.   If you find that your aircraft has the gold colored mounting studs and you 
have not received the new studs please contact our parts department at 480-961-1001.  
The new studs are black in color. Please do not operate the aircraft until this bulletin has 
been complied with. 

 


